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CONSERVATION ADVISORY WORKING PARTY

Tuesday, 11th April, 2017
Time of Commencement: Time Not Specified

Present:- Councillor Wenslie Naylon – in the Chair

Councillors  Miss J Cooper, Gardner and Johnson

Representing 
Outside Bodies

Mr Broome 
Dr Fisher

Officers Elaine Moulton

Apologies Councillor Wright and Mr Wakeling 

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Dr S Fisher declared an interest in the Article 4 Direction for Watlands Park 
Conservation Area, being a member of the Watlands Park Residents Association.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 16 March, 2017 be 
agreed as a correct record.

3. PREVIOUSLY CONSIDERED APPLICATIONS 

Resolved: That the decisions on applications previously considered by 
this Working Party be received.

4. NEW APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

Resolved:- That the following observations be made on the applications listed below:-

The Old Wood, Betley Hall Gardens, Betley 17/00163/FUL

The Working Party had no objection to the proposal.  They considered that the proposal 
would not have an adverse impact on the character and appearance of the Conservation 
Area as the materials proposed were acceptable and the building was not overly large in 
scale.    

Land East of Home Farm, Keele Road, Keele 17/00193/FUL

The Working Party considered that the proposed building was a good example of modern 
architecture that responds to the landscape and works on the site.  The relationship of the 
proposed building to Home Farm, which is on the Register of Locally Important Buildings 
and Structures, is considered to be acceptable.   The use of blue brick as proposed is fully 
endorsed by the Working Party.

Hillcrest, The Holborn, Madeley 17/00241/FUL. 
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The Working Party considered that the development as now proposed is of a more 
appropriate density that is respectful of the character of this burgage plot than previous 
proposals.  There are no objections to the proposed design of the building, but it is 
important that conservation area style roof lights are used and that no UPVC windows are 
approved.  The Working Party stated that their preference was for the proposed houses to 
be constructed in an appropriate brick and tile.

5. CONSERVATION AND HERITAGE FUND 

Resolved: That the Planning Committee be advised that, with regard to the
application for grant assistance for St Margaret’s Church, Church 
Lane, Betley (16/17005/HBG), the Working Party recommend that the 
application be approved

6. PROPOSED ARTICLE 4 DIRECTION FOR THE BRAMPTON AND WATLANDS 
PARK CONSERVATION AREAS. 

Resolved: That the Planning Committee be advised that the Working Party
recommend that the Council make Article 4 Directions for the 
Brampton and Watlands Park Conservation Areas as set out in the 
report.  With particular regard to the Watlands Park Conservation Area 
the Working Party considered that the Article 4 Direction is justified as 
a lot of infill housing has been constructed which is not good quality in 
appearance and it is necessary to control further development to avoid 
further unsympathetic alterations damaging the special character of 
the Conservation Area.

7. URGENT BUSINESS 

There was no Urgent Business.

COUNCILLOR WENSLIE NAYLON
Chair

Meeting concluded at Time Not Specified


